From: noreply@esolutionsgroup.ca

To: Clerks Office
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Date: Tuesday, April 30, 2024 6:01:57 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not
click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know
the content is safe.

Hello,

Please note the following response to Council Delegation Request Form has
been submitted at Tuesday April 30th 2024 5:58 PM with reference
number 2024-04-30-013.

¢ Name and Title of Primary Contact / Main Presenter
Joanna Taylor

e Street Address

e Daytime Contact Number
e Email address

¢ Name and Title of Other Presenter (if applicable)
Robbie Savage

e Date you wish to present to Council
5/8/2024

e How would you like to attend the Council meeting?
In-person

o If attending an in-person council meeting , do you or any
members of your party require accessibility accommodations?
No

e Use the space below to clearly outline the purpose for your
presentation to council. Provide a brief outline of your subject
matter including your suggested outcome



The purpose of our presentation is to outline concerns with speeding
on Oxford County roads in the village of Drumbo. In July 2023 the
80km/h speed limits on the four Oxford County roads in Drumbo were
moved from their previous locations—well outside the village—to
positions that are immediately adjacent to the built up areas.

The impact of extending the 80km/h speed limit to the very borders
of the village—in response to OTM guidelines—has caused serious
concerns and frustraton among Drumbo residents. As a consequence,
they were eager to add their names to a petition calling for the
County to move the current 80km/h zones further away from the built
up areas. Residents cited their frustration regarding the numerous,
daily speed infractions that are occurring on the part of inbound and
outbound drivers, especially commercial haulers. Participants also
expressed anxiety about the safety of their children playing on
sidewalks, for whom distracted drivers pose a deadly threat.

When our presentation was made to BlandfordBlenheim Township
Council, the mayor and councillors voted unanimously to support our
appeal by sending a letter to County of Oxford Council requesting the
Council's consideration. The petitioners are anxious for their concerns
to be addressed as quickly as possible before the school year ends in
June, at which time— and throughout the summer months—children
playing outside will have greater exposure to reckless drivers who
pose a grave risk to their lives.

e Will you be providing any electronic information (i.e. a
presentation) beyond your summary above?
No

e Have you appeared before council to discuss the same topic in
the past?
No
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